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Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting of Great and Little Kimble cum Marsh held on 
Wednesday 10th October 2012 at Kimble Stewart Hall at 7.30pm 

Prior to the start of the Parish Council Meeting time is allocated, subject to the sole discretion of the Chairman of the 
meeting, for statements or questions from members of the public. 

Mr Jeremy Elgin attended to talk about his planning application for a Wind Turbine in Ford 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 

  
1 Attendance and Acceptance of Apologies 

Councillor John Austin (Vice-Chairman) 
Councillor James Good      Julie Bunker - Clerk 
Councillor Delia Burton 
Councillor Alun Jones  
Councillor Gerald Redding 
 
Apologies Received and accepted 
Councillor David Williams (Chairman) 
Councillor Donna Johnson 
 

2 Declaration of interest in any item on this agenda by a member 
 
There were no declarations of interest. 
 

3 Minutes   
To agree and sign the minutes of the Annual Parish Council Meeting held on Wednesday 12th September 2012 
 
The minutes were unanimously agreed and signed as a correct record. 

 
 

4 To review and agree the Accounts for September 2012 and Payments for October 2012 
(Attached list of payments for October 2012) 
 
The accounts were reviewed and agreed 
 

5 Planning Applications and appeals 
To review and confirm the responses made to Wycombe District Council by the planning committee.  
(Attached updated list) 
 
The list of applications was reviewed with the following observations: 

 It was agreed to comment against application 12/06790 – Willowcroft, in the form of affirming the 
Council being not in favour of Retrospective Planning but in this occasion we were content. 

 Update on Affordable Housing Scheme – Cllr James Good 
Whilst no official documentation was available Elizabeth Leyland had been informed by WDC that the 
application will be approved without the need to go to Committee.  All Councillors were delighted with 
this outcome and continued pressure will be applied to Hastoe to start on the build as soon as 
possible. 

 
6 To resolve to apply for funding from the TFB Delegated Budget Scheme in respect of a trial length of 

kerbing to alleviate verge erosion in Marsh 
 
No locations were agreed, however it was agreed that an application should be made to TFB for funding for this 
project. 
 

7 To resolve to agree further funding for the Kimble Stewart Hall towards the refurbishment of the Gents 
Toilets  
 
The Parish Council unanimously agreed to a further grant of £5000.00 towards this project in the 2013/14 FY. 
 

8 To resolve to agree a budget for the forthcoming Village celebration arrangements  
 Carol Singing @ The Swan 

A budget of £250 was unanimously agreed 
 Children’s Christmas Party 

A budget of £500 was unanimously agreed 
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The Parish Clerk will inform The Swan of these agreements 
 

9 Correspondence, reports and Issues from Councillors and Parish Clerk  
a) Parish Council maintained areas (to include grass cutting, play area, litter bins etc) 

Nothing to report 
b) Bucks County Council and WDC Issues (to include Highway Defects, Fly Tipping etc) 

Councillor Redding and the Clerk will meet new Local Area Technician, Rob Anderson, to discuss outstanding 
Highway issues and have a drive around the area. 

 
c) Correspondence  

Chris Arnold had been in touch and has approximately 10 boxes of very old Parish Council papers that he can 
no longer store.  The Clerk has arranged for them to be delivered to the Stewart Hall on Friday 12th October 
2012 and will begin sorting.  The Clerk has been in touch with County Archivists who only have need and 
capacity to store old minutes so these will be send to them if they are included in the boxes.  All other 
documents will be appropriately disposed of.   Councillor Redding offered to help sort though some of the 
boxes. 
 
There is concern in the Parish about the fate of the Bernard Arms; the Clerk will try to make contact with the 
owners who are believed to be Punch Taverns. 
 

d) Reports from Clerk and Councillors 
 Update on installation of Bus Shelters – Cllr Alun Jones – The Clerk will arrange to meet the 

Shelter fabricators and Councillor Jones on site to ensure the placement and size of the shelter for 
each specific location 
 

 
10 To receive items for inclusion on the agenda for the next meeting of the council on Wednesday 14th November 

2012 at 7.30pm at Kimble Stewart Hall 
 

 
None at this time 

 
 

 
N.B. - Councillors 
 The Clerk must be notified at least 3 working days before the next meeting to add an item to the Agenda 
 
  
 Minutes prepared Julie Bunker on Thursday 11th October 2012 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 Councillor David Williams (Chairman)                          Julie Bunker (Parish Clerk)        
 14th November 2012       14th November 2012   

 
 


